Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT ST JOSEPH’S CLUB
ON THURSDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER 2015
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, P Duke, M Evans, C France, G France,

 M France, S Grime, D Hardy, K Jones, R Ogilvie and A Perry.
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding 
	15.95
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor C Howard.


	15.96
	MEMBERSHIP
The Chair read a letter of resignation from Councillor Metcalfe. Councillors discussed in detail the points raised regarding the recent planning applications and the subsequent actions of both the Borough Council and County Council in relation to the objections raised.
The Clerk explained the requirements to advertise the vacancy initially to see if an election was required, if 10 voters did not request an election then it was in order to co-opt a nominated person at the next available opportunity. Councillors were therefore requested to consider suitable nominations to bring to the next meeting should no election be requested.

Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	15.97
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd July having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record.
Proposed M Evans
Seconded D Hardy 
Carried unanimously

The Minutes of the Special Meeting held on 29th July having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to amendments at 

15.92 to read..  …indicated their respective…

15.93 to read Brinscall Quarry


	15.98
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Virgin Media had been contacted and asked to repair the loose manhole cover they had still not fixed the problem.
The poppy plants had been received but they were disappointing and not what had been anticipated. Pansies had subsequently been purchased and planted.
Following the success of the wildflower meadow on the central reservation at the junction of Blackburn Road/Millennium Way (A674/B6228) a similar ‘planting’ was requested for the banking at the junction of the M65/A675/A674.
The stock repairs were completed, they could not be opened.
The Boundary Commission had been asked to re-align the County Council boundary with the Borough boundary

The lengthsmen were asked to trim the trees/hedge at Abbey Village near to the school. It was possible the Chorley Borough staff had undertaken this work recently.
The publication of leaflets by the GREAT group providing information on local walks was discussed, once further information had been received a further discussion on possible support would be held.
Councillor Crompton apprised the Council of the representations made to the Borough Council’s Development Control Committee regarding the Woodsfold Wood Yard planning application. Councillor Metcalfe and Councillor M France as well as himself had addressed the Committee. The facts seemed to have been ignored and not been confirmed or disputed by the Borough’s officer, it was felt this had impacted on the decision made by the substitute Councillors present on the Committee.
Concern at the process and way the meeting was conducted was expressed as evidence was available in the room to verify matters raised but this was not allowed to be presented due to the etiquette of the meeting.
The Chairman reported that the complaint to the County Council had not been acknowledged. A further email would be submitted to County Councillor Dad expressing disappointment at the lack of response.



	15.99
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor M France provided a report and made reference to;
The issues with school pupil bus passes for children in Abbey Village, the matter seemed now to have been resolved.

An enforcement issue at a property on The Square, Withnell Fold.

Noise complaints due to overnight working at the Timber Yard on Railway Road.

Concerns regarding speed, HGV’s and vehicles mounting the pavement on Bury Lane, all had been passed to the police at the recent PACT meeting. Parking on double yellow lines on Bury Lane had also been raised.

The tree carving at Withnell Fold had a TPO but was in need of some work.

A copy of the police newsletter issued at the PACT meeting was circulated

Councillor G France provided an update on the planning application at Heapy for a rehabilitation centre.

	15.100
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in July/August
Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill, removal of fly tipping Bury Lane
General repairs/Maintenance

Repairs to stocks Withnell Fold 
Drainage
Withnell Mill

Grass cutting/Strimming
Dole lane Benches, Withnell Fold Old Rd, cutting back vegetation Railway Rd
Clearing leaves & weeds

Nil
Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Nil

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Nil

Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil

Other
Nil


	15.101
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting was noted.


	15.102
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
There were no applications for grants.


	15.103
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
PLANNING APPLICATIONS SINCE LAST MEETING

Applications

17 Withnell Fold
Subdivision of house to form 2 houses
Marina Bolton Rd
22 new boat berths
The White House
Modular building
Hoghton Arms

Replacement sewage treatment plant

Tree Tops Pike Low

Single storey front extension

Permission

nil

Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

36 Thirlmere Drive
Pruning works
Amendments

It was reported the householder at 17 The Square Withnell Fold had appealed against the enforcement issue regarding the removal of a canopy.


	15.104
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES
Councillor Jones reported that the Millennium Green Trust had been awarded a grant for a path this required the removal of steps, this needed planning permission. It was requested that the Parish Council apply for this on behalf of the Trust. It was agreed to refer this to the next meeting.

As the statue in the Square had a TPO it was agreed that the Governors at the school be asked to submit the planning application to remove the TPO.

Proposed K Jones

Seconded S Grime

Carried with 3 abstentions

Councillor Grime reported on damage to the wall at the entrance to Lodge Bank, the lengthsmen would be asked to repair.

Councillor Evans reported that County Councillor Snape had requested an accident report on the recent fatality on the A675.

It was confirmed that following the changes relating to Quality Status the Parish Council would now publish two newsletters via the web site annually.

Proposed M Evans

Seconded R Ogilvie

Carried unanimously

Councillor C France reported that Borough Councillors were able to give grants to local groups up to a total of £ 250, it was suggested that the ‘walk leaflets’ previously discussed could benefit from this grant. Councillor M France had supported Withnell Anglers with a £50 grant recently and was willing to support Withnell Fold Millennium Green Trust with the pathway costs.

Councillor G France reported that rubbish was to be removed imminently from 78 School Lane.


	15.105
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed S Grime 
Seconded R Ogilvie
Carried unanimously


	15.106
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on 1st October at Withnell Fold and 7.30pm on 5th November at Abbey Village.
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